
Kia ora koutou, 
 

If You are Back at Work and Need Your Child/ren to be at School 
Our school is still open to students who can’t be at home because 
their parents or caregivers are working.  
 
If you need to have your Year 9 or 10 child (our student) at school 
during the day please contact me by text or call me on 021 336 
328. Or email me on principal@jchs.school.nz 

 
 

 Year 11, 12 and 13 Students  
Keeping Safe – We know, and health experts tell us, that if 
each person on-site wears their mask properly and sanitises 
their hands regularly they are protecting themselves. 
Keeping a safe distance between each other and being in 
well ventilated spaces makes each person even safer.  
 
We are being as vigilant as we can to keep students and staff safe, equipping them with a 
“delta-mindset”. Duty teachers and senior staff are ‘walking the beat’ encouraging students 
(and staff) in their wearing of masks etc.  
 

Achieving – We are very confident that the students who are on-site with 
us are in the best position to achieve their NCA qualifications. If you want t 
learn more about learning on-site please contact us. 
 

 

NCEA Students Currently in Employment or with Other Responsibilities 
 
We want to also support and assist you to achieve your NCEA.  
We will not force you to choose between what you are currently doing and school. We 
believe we can help you to succeed in both. 
 
If you are in Year 12 or 13, and also have other responsibilities during the day, PLEASE 
contact a staff member and let them know before next Monday night, 1st November. 
 

 
 

Year 9 and 10 Students 
Our dedicated staff team is developing dedicated activities 
for Year 9 and 10 students. These are in both digital and 
paper-based formats.  
 
The work is a mix of things and will change regularly. There 
are also google classrooms supporting this work. 

 
If your child is able to work on-line the activities are on our website and send their completed 
work back in this way. 
 
If using the paper-based resources then we will get these to you. Either dropping these off to 
you or giving them to an older sibling (if they are at school). Completed work will be picked 
up when the next set is dropped off. 
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If you want the work dropped off to you please let us know. Email admin@jchs.school.nz, 
put a message on our facebook page, or text/call me on 021 336 328.  
 
All of this work counts towards the JC Diploma, and there are more details about how we 
have adjusted the credit count for the JC Diploma in tomorrow’s newsletter.   
 
 

Vaccination Centre 
We hosted the awesome kaumatua, kaimahi, and Māori 
Wardens from Manurewa Marae today and were able to assist 
some of our students and staff, and some whanau to get their first or second vaccination. 
 
 

 

The next Newsletter is tomorrow evening. Ngā mihi, 
 
Grant  
Grant McMillan, TumuakiPrincipal  
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